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Ravi Bhatia

Primus

6 April 2010
Dear Ravi,
Re: Request to drop your unfair pay-to-pay fees
Late last year, ACCAN, the Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association (AFCCRA), and Choice sent you a Christmas card asking you to remove what we are calling ‘pay-to-pay’ fees associated with paying bills with cash or cash-equivalent. 

At the same time, we asked your customers to write an email to you, asking you to also drop these fees. We were extremely pleased with the response from the media and the general public in support of our campaign.

Many people went to the extra effort of writing to us directly about your unfair fees (note that we haven’t changed the spelling or punctuation and have removed identifying features): 

“I have been with iPrimus for several years. A year ago when upgrading to a higher performing broadband connection, I secured a once only credit for $30 to off-set their $2.50 non-direct debit fee (as a long established customer). The compromise is that I will access my account online - they don't have to print and send me one. My agreed year is up. The cost of plans has dropped over the 12 months. I will seek to renegotiate my plan....

I am a retired accountant. No accountant would recommend giving a third party a blank cheque every month, particularly in an industry notorious for a strong belief in the maximum possession is 9/10ths of the law. In other words, once we get you money it is ours unless you have a really good case for getting it back, eventually.

Historically, retail creditors mailed out monthly bills. You then paid by cash or cheque over the counter, or a mailed cheque. There was typically no account keeping fee. The creditor had the work to receipt the payment, balance the till, write up the bank deposit book, balance again and then deposit the cash at the bank.

Over the years, through stealth and relative strength, companies have gone from being glad to receive your payment, in anyway possible, to finding out ways to penalising you for not doing their work or taking all the risks. I single out American Express as a particularly ruthless example.

$2.50 is not huge but it is important. It is stealing. 

Thank you for motivating a first draft of a letter to iPrimus”.

· Tony

We recognise that accepting payment from your customers can incur costs.  And yet, the amount charged for paying in cash or cash-equivalent varies from company to company.

We do not think it is fair to ask your customers to shoulder the costs of Primus conducting normal business transactions. Many people are not comfortable with direct debits or online billing. They are being effectively penalised trying to simply pay for your services. 

This business practice is seriously disadvantaging your less tech-savvy and lower income customers.   

You have the opportunity to act as a market leader.  We ask Primus to repeal fees the charges that apply for paying by cash or cash equivalent, namely the $2.50 fee that applies to non direct-debit accounts.
Yours sincerely,
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Allan Asher
CEO

Australian Communications Consumer Action Network 
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Christopher Zinn
Director, Campaigns & Communication
Choice 
Carmel Franklin

Carmel Franklin
Chair

Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association 
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